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President Peggy Jones welcomed everyone and acknowledged all the guests.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 44 certified members, 1 intern, 10 students, and 4 guests in attendance.  Members were encouraged to get their refreshments before the speaker to save on time.
Lisa Nixon, President of the Bexar County Master Gardeners, presented Dale Odvody a check for $1,500 for all the help that the GCMGs gave during the San Antonio Stock Show and Rodeo.  This money will be used at the Guadalupe County Community Garden.

Iris Seale needs help with the Gardening with Kids in LaVernia.  This program started with the Gifted and Talented students.  It was such a success that the other students wanted to work in the garden.  With the collection of Box Tops, the school received several thousand dollars to help with the raised beds.  Iris said that the 2nd graders will be studying soils, and compost.  Iris said that help is needed on different days, different times.  Help will be needed in the class room and garden.  Iris recommended GCMGs to car pool to the school.  Members can count travel time and prep time with this project.  This is working with Pre-kindergarten through second grade.  This is not a Junior Master Gardener project.
Jeff McKee introduced the speaker, Dr. Rebecca Kelso with Alamo Heights Dermatology, and her talk was on “Common Skin Conditions on Sun-Exposed Skin.”
There was a quick break and the business meeting followed. 

The Minutes of the July 18, 2013, meeting were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Waechter said that there was $12,680 in the Treasury which $3,332 is allocated for Village Club Fund.  Cindy said if members need a new name badge, the cost is now $8.25.  Cindy asked all Committee Chairmen to send her their budget for 2014 by the end of September.  Also, Cindy will be out of town all of September, so Bob Teweles has the GCMG checkbook.  GCMG dues for 2014 is $20 and can be paid starting in October, along with Volunteer Hours.
Jeff McKee gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

September
Kathleen Scott, “Hummingbird Hotspot”

October
Liz Palfini, Texas Parks and Wildlife, “Weeding Through Heirlooms, 



Historic and Just Plain Good Old Days Gardening Propaganda.  How 



to make informed consumer garden choices”

November
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”
December
Christmas Social
New Business

Diane Lippe was recognized as being a newly certified Master Gardener; she received her certificate, name badge, and membership card.
Committee Reports
Volunteer Committee Chair – Carol Calentine said that there are a lot of schools in Seguin, McQueeney, and LaVernia that need help with their gardening projects.  Cindy Martin reported on the Guadalupe County Fair—help will be needed from October 8-13.  She said that Karen Wallock is in charge of scheduling the speakers.  A sign-up sheet was passed around for volunteers to work at the Fair for 4-hour shifts.  Betty Hughes said that help is needed on Monday mornings at the AgriLife Extension Building from 9:00 a.m.-noon.  She needs help with putting seeds in bags for giveaways, help with making copies for handouts, and help with children’s crafts.

The 1st Annual Cibolo Creek FFA Agriculture Awareness Day – October 19 from 10 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. at the Toby Connor Ag Complex, 541 Schlather Lane, Cibolo, Texas.  GCMG will have two tables at this event and will need workers.  
On September 14 at Madison High School from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. they are having a seminar on Backyard Basics.  The cost is $25 – to sign up go to www.agrilife.register.tamu.edu or Google Backyard Basics.

Class 25 Update – Bob Teweles thanked the students for attending the meeting.  There are 18 students in the class that started two weeks ago.  Bob encouraged GCMGs to attend the classes (except the propagation class).  Bob said that the list of the classes will be in the GCMG newsletter.

Guadalupe County Community Garden – Dale Odvody reported that over 3,100 pounds of produce has been donated to the Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program and the Immaculate Catholic Church in Marion.  There are two youth probationers, and 10 adult probationers that help in the garden.   The trenches have been dug for the electricity to the green house, shed, and pavilion, and covered when work was finished.  The greenhouse has been covered, and propagation will be done there.  Two ceiling fans will be put in the pavilion so it will be cooler when classes are held there.  Dale encouraged members to come out and help on Tuesday and Friday starting at 8:00 a.m.
Refreshments:  Treva Hicks said that Toni Guiles, Bob Teweles, Mary Lucky, Deedy Wright, Carol Calentine, and Betty Hughes brought refreshments.  Treva needs members to sign up for the September and October meetings.  She also needs members to sign up to help set up the tables and chairs before the meeting.  
Treva said they are working on the date for the Christmas social.  She asked the members if they knew of a location that the social could be held.  Peggy Jones is hoping to get the children’s choir from Texas Lutheran University.  Treva said they are thinking about having a catered meal that would cost around $8 per person.

Speakers Bureau:  Treva Hicks said that Jose Contreras gave a talk on what GCMG’s do.  Deedy Wright gave a talk on vegetable gardening at Schulz Nursery in Marion.  There were 34 attendees, the largest crowd that Schulz Nursery has had at their seminars.
PowerPoint Classes:  Treva Hicks said that the next advanced class for PowerPoint will be held on August 22.  On September 26, another basic PowerPoint class will be held.  These classes are held at the library in Seguin, and they are free of charge.

Virginia Biggs gave an update on Stan Posey who has to go through Chemo treatments.  Virginia has been calling members who have missed coming to the meetings.

Education Chairman – Linda Bruno has had to resign this position since she has been taking care of her ill mother.  Peggy Jones asked the members if anyone wanted to take over this position.
Publicity.  Elaine McIntyre needs members’ articles for the newsletter on or before August 26.

Announcements:
Joyce Friesenhahn said that the City of Santa Clara will have Molly Keck, pest management specialist with Texas AgriLife in Bexar County, give a talk on the Top 10 Bugs in the Fall Garden on Tuesday, September 17 at 11:30 a.m.

Joyce Friesenhahn had a Get Well card for Mary Styblo who had a shoulder replacement.

Volunteer Recognition Program:  Cindy Waechter said that on July 1 this program began.  To participate in the August drawing, members had to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by July 31.  Five names were drawn, the first drawn was Cindy Martin, and she won a $20 gift certificate to Schulz Nursery.  The other four that will also be eligible for the end of the year drawing were:  Virginia Biggs, Diane Lippe, Elaine McIntyre, and Stan Weiding.

Mary Lucky won the raffle of $19.50, and Pat Schultze won the $10 gift certificate to Schulz Nursery.  
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.   
Pat Schultze
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